

# Lark Hall Infant and Nursery Academy EYFS Newsletter - Summer 2, 2024



## Mrs Cowling, Mrs Hartin and Miss Fritz

#### This term we are learning:

#### Pre School

In Pre School, we will be exploring lots of exciting topics this half term. We will be learning about "under the sea" and the creatures we can discover in this watery world. We will then that a look at what we might find if we visited a circus. Following on from this the children will be talking and learning about

holidays and the seaside.

It is clear that some children are ready for the next step in their learning journey and these children will be starting Reception in September. We will be providing transition activities and Pre school proud clouds / Reception leaves making sure they are all prepared for their

transition day on the 10th July.

#### Reception

It's "All change" in Reception this half term. We will be looking at plant life cycles and having fun planting our own seeds. We will be learning about seaside holidays and sharing lots of fun holiday stories and memories. Another major part of our half term will be getting ready for our move to Year One. We will embark on lots of transition activities and ensure the children are ready and excited for their transition day on the 10th July.

Important: Please bring in a named water bottle everyday. As the weather is improving could you please ensure children also have named sun hats. And sun cream is applied before school.

#### Message from the teachers:

We are so proud of all the wonderful EYFS children, from the children who have recently joined Pre school to the children who are now moving towards Key stage 1 they have all been amazing. We are continually delighted with the learning that the children undertake and their enthusiasm and thirst for new knowledge is a delight to behold. Even though most of the children will be leaving their current classrooms, we will still be checking in with them regularly as we do with all children even those that are now at Flax Hill and beyond! If you have any questions about transition please do

If your child completes something at home that you are pleased with please write it on a proud cloud or Reception leaf and we can celebrate their success at school.

Important: Reception need to bring in their reading books everyday

### Suggested home learning activities:

Reading remains the schools main focus this year. We can't emphasis enough that those who read regularly

have a significantly better chance of doing well in school and beyond. Developing a routine where children find time a guiet time to read at home with an adult and on their own their helps to foster a love of reading. For younger children, listening to an adult read and sharing books every day is vitally important and really helps them to become lifelong readers.